Welcome the blind in the 21st century

Re: "Book incorrect on CNIB's role," letter, March 27.

It is CNIB CEO John Rafferty's letter that is off-base, not Graeme

McCreath's book.

I have read the book (The Politics of Blindness: From Charity to Parity),

and urge

you to read it too. It is the most important piece of writing on blindness

in Canada

in a long time.

I have a long and close acquaintance with blindness issues, and I know what

McCreath

says is rational, well documented and absolutely right.

I am tired of sighted people and institutions with vested interests

criticizing and

silencing the voices of the blind. This is clearly oppressive. It is time to

relegate

blind charities to the dust bin as relics of a bygone age.

The CNIB has appropriated the discourse on blindness and attempted to

dominate anything

and everything to do with blindness in Canada for too long -to the exclusion

of the

voices of blind people themselves.

It is time to welcome blind Canadians into the 21st century, as equals,

workers and

citizens with their own voice and self-determination. Not wards of an

anachronistic

and monopolistic charity.

Frederick Driver

Victoria
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